
TO: All Contractors  

FROM: Rachel Mills, P.E. 
Director  
Division of Construction Procurement 

DATE:  March 5, 2019 

SUBJECT:  Design-Build Project / Contract Id 19-9001 
I-275/Graves Road Interchange
Boone County

The Department has made available the Instructions to Proposers (ITP) for a design-build project in 
Boone County:  

https://transportation.ky.gov/Construction-Procurement/Pages/Design-Build-Projects.aspx 

A mandatory pre-proposal meeting is scheduled for March 14, 2019 at 10 am (EST) at: 
Boone County Court House 
2950 Washington Street 
Burlington, KY 41005 

As part of the design build project, teams will submit a Statement of Qualifications on March 29, 
2019, for scoring by a team of KYTC representatives.  Teams selected to continue in the process will 
submit Technical Proposals on August 2, 2019, for scoring by a team of KYTC representatives.  
Lastly, teams will submit Price Proposals on August 16, 2019, and a design-build team will be 
selected based upon a combination of the technical and price proposals. 

The new interchange at Graves Road will serve as a “relief valve” for the existing KY 237 
interchange (Exit 8), diverting approximately 25,000 vehicles per day from the KY 237 interchange 
area and improving operational and safety characteristics at that location. Existing Graves Road will 
be widened to accommodate the diverted traffic and will serve as a much-needed alternative access to 
industrial areas and direct access to residential areas along the route.  In addition to the information 
provided at the website listed above, KYTC will provide additional preliminary design information 
to each team at the mandatory pre-proposal meeting on March 14, 2019. 

https://transportation.ky.gov/Construction-Procurement/Pages/Design-Build-Projects.aspx

